

## Minutes of Natmag meeting 13<sup>th</sup> September 2012

### Attendees

Andy Taylor	NATS
Vic Franklin	BALPA
Charles Yarwood	Charlwood Parish Council (GATCOM)
John Byng	GACC ( Gatcom)
Alan Jones	(GATCOM)
Peter Long	Reigate and Bansted Borough Council
Brendan Sheil	Gatwick Airport Ltd
Tom Denton	Gatwick Airport Ltd
Siegi Fake	Gatwick Airport Ltd
Ros Howell	GATCOM independent technical advisor
Tim May	DfT
Liz Kitchen	Horsham District Council
Andrew Burke	NATS
Mike George	Gatcom
Keith Brockwell	Crawley Borough Council

### 1 Regrets

James Colman  
Peter Lake  
Brian Cox

### 2 Minutes

RH will give notes re prev.mins  
RH need to insert resolution re ground noise being reinstated if reqd by GATCOM

ADD WSP paper to be circulated

JB req hard copies of all papers for meeting

JB Ground noise in MAterplan needs to be an agenda item

KB agrees NE sector impact..decision made what is GALs stand?

### 3 Ground noise

Positive downward trends. Report needs to be sent as used to, well in advance.

### 4 Action Tracker

Needs to be updated

### 5 Ground Noise Complaints

NONE

## **6 PRNAV update**

TD spoke instead of AB/AT CAA and DAP decided to launch through GATCOM. GAL written to 180 concerned people. There will be public meetings at Dormansland and Capel. NATS will produce new clearer maps. JB suggested holding meetings at North Holmwood/ South Dorking. Small number of flights choose PRNAV can pressure be brought on airlines to use it more. Suggest PRNAV is on agenda at FLOPSC. TD and RH to discuss daily data for PRNAV.

## **7 FPT report**

BS delivered FPT report. JB concerned that overflights are happening too often with little regard for people on the ground. Wants flights to be delayed not go around, use a standard route and ATC must reschedule. AT and AB strongly disagreed.

## **8 Mobile Noise Monitors**

Gatcom have asked if Domewood should have a monitor. Discussion relating to the list of proposed sites. Decision taken that Domewood will have a monitor for PRNAV exercise and HEVER Castle to have monitor released from Mr Baron's care.

## **9 Noise Performance update (WG20)**

OK to issue the report. JB asked for the GCBQ wish list to be at next NATMAG. Send all docs again and GACC response.

## **10 DfT Aviation Policy Framework**

TD said this is a constructive report. Paula Street asked "should Gatwick remain designated"? YES GAL to remain designated.

## **11 Review of actions**

Reissue Action Tracker

## **12 Key messages for FLOPSC and GATCOM**

Track keeping, noise complaints, number of callers all down. APU good

## **13 AOB**

AJ And PL agreed that 7 members for GATCOM suffice.

Kevin Oleary to be invited to next Meeting

Arrange visit to Swanick for members.